## Monthly Newsletter



#### NEWS FROM THE OFFICE

June 2025



# Here's what has happened in the last month and what's to come!

Welcome to our June issue of the centre newsletter!

This month has been very bittersweet at the centre and upon reflection of the news that was shared last week, we are all still so incredibly saddened that our beloved Aonny is leaving us. So I would like to dedicate this month's newsletter to her and acknowledge her wonderful contribution to the centre.

Aonny started with us back in October 2017, she was just a student on placement but already we could see the potential in her. She quickly finished her studies and became Room Leader in the Babies room. Since then she has never looked back. Aonny is absolutely loved by all the children, families and staff. She always gives time to training new staff and students that come in, so they are properly prepared for the work that is involved in this industry. When Aonny stepped into the management team, she was a great sounding board for myself and Sally, as well as offering the support to her fellow educators. Talking with families since the news has gone out, it is easy to see how well loved and respected she is. She will be an enormous loss to our team and on a personal level to myself.

In this industry; people come and go and it is very few that leave a profound effect on your life, I can truly say that Aonny has been one of those people (as I'm sure you all can agree).

**Upcoming Events** 

**30<sup>th</sup> June - 4<sup>th</sup> July** -Kinder 4 Interviews

**7th - 11<sup>th</sup> July** - NAIDOC Week

Monday 14th July -Bastille Day

**Thursday 17th July**-Odd Shoes & Socks Day

Wednesday 23<sup>rd</sup>
July -Pyjama Day

**28th July - 1<sup>st</sup> August-** Early
Learning Matters
Week

#### Monthly Newsletter

## NEWS FROM THE OFFICE

June 2025



## Here's what has happened in the last month and what's to come!

#### **Assessment and Rating**

Last month I explained that we had just gone through our assessment and rating process and we were awaiting the results. I am very pleased to announce that we have once again been rated as "meeting" in all the Quality Areas and overall. I am very proud of the efforts that the team put in everyday for us to achieve these results. If you would like more information on the NQS and the Assessment and Rating process you can visit; https://www.acecga.gov.au/ assessment/assessmentand-rating-process

#### Reminders

We are well and truly in the thick of cold and flu season, as I know many of you are too well aware and have copped a lot of sickness already. Just a reminder to bring your child with a thick jacket and beanie for them to wear when we go outside - it is really important for children to still have outdoor play, even in the colder weather.

Also on sickness, please remember children are not able to come to the centre if they have had panadol or nurofen in their system in the last 6 hours. If they need panadol or nurofen they should stay home.

Yours in Education and Care,

Melissa Davie

**Upcoming Events** 

Wednesday 30<sup>th</sup>
July- International
Day of Friendship

Friday 1st August -Jeans for Genes Day

Monday 4<sup>th</sup>
August- Aboriginal
& Torres Strait
Islander Children's
Day

Friday 8<sup>th</sup> August-Red Nose Day

11<sup>th</sup> - 15<sup>th</sup> August -Science Week

**18<sup>th</sup> - 22<sup>nd</sup> August** -Book Week